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United Kingdom of Great Britain & Northern Ireland

National Statement

Universal Periodic Review – Japan
Thank you Madam President,
 
The United Kingdom welcomes Japan’s commitment to human rights.  Japan continues to make efforts to promote human rights standards internationally.  We urge Japan to continue to demonstrate leadership in this area.
 
The UK welcomes the fact that Japan did not execute a single prisoner in 2011 but was concerned to see that executions resumed in 2012.  The UK requests that Japan urgently review its death penalty policy and looks to ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. 
 
The UK welcomes Japan’s decision to establish a National Human Rights Institution as was recommended in Japan’s UPR in 2008.  We would like to restate that NHRIs must be independent and adhere to Paris Principles.  We urge Japan to continue to support the vital role independent and pluralistic NHRIs play in the promotion and protection of human rights and in developing and enhancing public awareness of human rights issues and fundamental freedoms.
 
We would like to make two RECOMMENDATIONS:
1)    That Japan announce an immediate moratorium and initiate a policy review with the intention of abolishing the death penalty by December 2013 and then ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights by December 2014.
2)    That Japan updates the Council by December 2013 on the progress of the launch of its National Human Rights Institution, with specific reference to its adherence to the Paris Principles.
 
Thank you Madam President
